BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL MEETING
DERBY HIGH SCHOOL MEDIAL CENTER
APRIL 7, 2008

7:00 P.M.
Meeting called to order: meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

Opening Ceremonies: all rose and pledged allegiance

Roll Call: Present: Shannon Valenti, Jodi Chevarella, Sheila Parizo, Brad Tobin, Marguerite Bondi. Kim Kreiger and Ken Marcucio are excused. Also present: Interim Superintendent Michael Abdalla. Rebecca O’Hara arrived at 7:06 p.m. Absent: Joseph Szewczyk. There is a quorum.
Public Portion: John Orazietti – 56 Sodom Lane. Mr. Orazietti is a substitute teacher at DMS and DHS. There is excellent staff of teachers and principals and excellent administrators. Three quarters of the students are good kids. There are some problems with some of the kids. He has a recommendation for the board to coordinate with the City to have the Police Dept investigate the fact that there are students in the high school that do not live in Derby. Several of these students are the one’s causing the problems in the high school and middle school. The students are upset that the high school is being given a bad name. 
(Inaudible) – 124 Park Avenue. She is here tonight representing the DHS PTO and as a parent of a student at the HS. Twenty percent of the student population is causing eighty percent of the problem. There was a PTO meeting where Mr. Novia outlined the recent issues involving the arrest of Mr. Coppola’s (inaudible). Mr. Novia felt the interim superintendent enforced the rules to allow for the students to be arrested when necessary. Past principals and administrators have tried to enforce the disciplinary rules without support. The students, teachers and administrators have to be protected. There is so much dis-respectfulness. There should be an SRO able to come into a classroom and remove a disruptive student. 
Leonard Witek – 40 Academy Hill Road Mr. Witek is a substitute teacher at the high school. There is nothing wrong with the teachers in the school or the building. You should look at the parents of these students. If there is a problem with the child, get the parent in immediately. 
Joe DiMartino – 8 ½ Talmadge Street. Mr. DiMartino is a parent of two students at the high school. Both his students are good kids and are honor students. What his kids tell him of what goes on at the high school is very frightening. They said the kids that go to in-school suspension, like to go there because they are having a good time. There are two principals and a dean of students. Something has to be done. There has to be more discipline. 

Kathy Slowik – 60 Chestnut Drive. She is upset to hear that there was an assembly where the seniors were told how good they are and it was suggested that if they see something happening, stop it. It is not a matter of one child against another. They travel in groups. There needs to be more discipline from on top. What is the solution?

Maureen Carroll – 7 Laurel Avenue. She heard that Derby is in the process of looking for a new principal. She doesn’t understand that at all. How many more principals are we going to go through? Her son is a senior. He has had five superintendents. She spoke with Mayor Staffieri and Mr. Marcucio. How many people are going to keep applying to a town when the solution is to get rid of this one, get rid of that one? That is upsetting. If you keep getting rid of principals or teachers, then she needs to know are they doing background checks. If they are not capable, they should never have been hired. Craig Drezyk was an excellent principal. Her son and his friends said Mr. Novia was a great guy, visible, greets at the front door. He is in classrooms, and there for the kids. Her son said the board does not care about the kids. How come no one asks the kids what they feel about the school, the principal and things that are going on? If Mr. Novia leaves the school, that would be a disgrace. The Mayor agrees with that. The new principal was hired to clean house. The kids told her they love the school. One of the girls went to the principal’s office with a non chalant attitude, no big deal and reported something. Mrs. Carroll has that letter for the board. A lot of teachers have been pushed out of their jobs. There are so many kids here that are misbehaved. Parents today don’t want to hear anything. How is anybody to know a fight is about to break out? There are a lot of kids in the school that do not live here. Mrs. Carroll removed her daughter out of the school in her junior year and sent her to Shelton HS and did it by going through probate, Cliff Hoyle, and paid the money. She called the police station today to ask about the SRO officer. They were not sure when one was coming to the high school. Her daughter substituted 7th and 8th grade. When she substituted it was a special needs class. She was sworn at, spat on and slugged. She chose not to do anything about it and tried to calm them down. A boy saw what happened and got her and sat in guidance. Seventh and eighth grades have a lot of problems. Her son went to the assembly. Mrs. Carroll had a private investigator come to her house to talk to her son. He wants to talk about the fights and wants to talk to her about the information she knows of what is going on at the high school. If the board keeps letting go of principals, teachers and don’t work with them, Derby will continue on with the terrible name that we have.
Lou Coppola – 280 McGhee Drive, Hamden. Mr. Coppola is a teacher in Derby and is the Derby Education Association President. In speaking with some of the teachers, they would like the board to consider two things. They would like the board to meet with the teachers in the near future. Also, it might be time for the board to consider some type of alternative educational program for the students who don’t seem to be able to handle regular classes. 

Martin Hubbard – 57 Hawthorne Avenue You are going through a tough time. Is the discipline committee in tact and following the procedures and policies they had drawn up? During the course of last year they had done some wonderful things, and things were under control. The residency policy has justification for being a student. What is the follow up on that? When good things happen there are two or three people in the room. When there is controversy, the room is packed. 
Mrs. Rivers had three follow up points. Who ever you put in place of principals or teachers is never going to work unless you have a discipline policy in force by the Board of Education, Central Office and Superintendent’s Office to support the teacher, the principal and the policies. She wants to publicly thank Mr. Abdalla for the support he has given Mr. Novia. One of the things in hiring the next Superintendent should be someone who believes in discipline, supporting the policies and supporting the administration. She has been in contact with the Mayor. The duties of an SRO is basically a counselor. He also stated that a strict no nonsense discipline policy has to be implemented and the Board of Education has to enforce it. She does not agree with one statement from the Mayor. A punishment of expelling a student is not necessarily a correct punishment. The board should consider putting a part time person in place to investigate non-residents. 
Mrs. Slowik wanted to follow up on the people living in Derby policy. When Dr. Robinson was here, parents met with her and she said they were going to have someone prove a residency by their landlord signing a notarized piece of paper. When people register to come to the school they have to show a proof of address. Is that not being done? Why are we paying for taxiing pregnant girls in to school and taxiing them back and educated? Is that true? There are two pregnant girls being taxied to the school. As a taxpayer she would like to know. 
Renee Luneau – 100 Hawthorne Avenue. Ms. Luneau wanted to address what Mrs. Rivers mentioned. An SRO can play the role of counselor when the kids have trust in them. An SRO is multi faceted. The past Board of Ed had been working since last year at this time and has gotten nothing but lip service and she is tired of it. A student was assaulted in the classroom, the SRO wasn’t here, that waited. A full time person needs to be there all the time, not just 15 minutes here or there. It is about being pro-active, not reactive. 
Michele Mastrianni – 105 Ida Avenue. Ms. Mastrianni wanted clarification as to what John Saccu’s position is. Something needs to be done to stop the disruptions in the classroom. It is not fair to the taxpayer to have money going for education like this. Property values are going to go down because nobody wants to send their kids here. 

Christina DiMartino – 63 Sherwood Avenue. She is a life long resident. She wanted her kids to go to the same school as she did. She is appalled at all she is hearing. She is worried about what is going to happen next. Will her daughter be involved in some type of altercation? Her daughter has disruptions in her class and she struggles and is upset because of the distractions. 
Ms. Luneau said there are ways to check where people are living, by license checks. 
Maureen Carroll wanted to let the board know when she transferred her daughter she went through probate. If someone transfers new into the system they should have to bring the probate papers, the utility bills and had to give up custodial care of her. 
Motion by Brad Tobin to end public portion, second by Margo Bondi, all in favor, motion passes. 
High School Discipline
Ms. Parizo thanked everyone for attending. She did not disagree with anything said. The meeting tonight is to discuss the discipline policies, are they working, is the discipline committee in tact and working. There is a lack of consistency in implementing the policies. 
Mr. Abdalla addressed comments said tonight. Residency procedures are dictated by policy, the policy is followed. There are students that live in other towns that attend Derby school. That is by State placement of children. No district has control over this. School districts are agents of the State and thereby subject to State law.

High school discipline is pretty good. There are cores of youngsters that make problems. The vast majority of students are good kids. The kids who are causing the problems are individuals who react negatively to any display of authority. 
It is not possible to make parents do anything. Any child who has an out of school suspension, regardless of duration, the parent has to bring the child back to school and have a conference with an administrator. That puts pressure on the parents. Some parents are totally cooperative. Some parents are the opposite extreme, totally uncooperative, and oppose you. The vast majority are somewhere in the middle. 

We have doubled the amount of Saturday detentions. Any child who comes to the office and gets an in school suspension, automatically stays after school that night. These things are starting to have some effect. You don’t change people over night. Attitudes you have now, you will have a month from now. It takes time. 
Consistency is the bottom line. Example; one kid is always in trouble, one kid never gets in trouble at all. They both do something silly. Does the kid who never gets in trouble get the same punishment as the kid who always gets in trouble? Probably not. Every child is an individual and every child has to be treated as an individual. If you are totally consistent all of the time, then you are being unfair to some other children. Another example; one child is brilliant academically, another child is not. The child who is brilliant turns in a paper that is so-so. You give him a C. The child who is doing poorly, turns in the same kind of paper, you might give him a B. For him that is an outstanding piece of work. We expect our professionals to be professional and look at the children, know the children, understand the children and treat them accordingly. 
The SRO will be coming on very soon, within a couple of weeks. They will be a uniformed officer in the school, full time in the high school/middle school. He has undergone specialized training. He will come in at 7:30 a.m. to after the buses leave. He will walk the halls, available on call, he will sit down with the children at lunch, and they will get to know him as an individual as well as an officer. He will get to know them as individuals as well as students. This will enhance the idea of cooperation with authority, be available if an unpleasant situation develops and dealing with 450 students. The idea is to control situations before they develop. If a situation does occur, the officer will be here to deal with it as the administrators see fit. The officer will take authority into his own hands if the situation is criminal. Then law and police department regulations play a part. The principal and dean of students remain in charge and in control and will dictate the actions of the SRO. 
They are also in the process of looking for a safety guard. This will be an individual who will be working under the direction of the administrators. They will check hall passes and make sure the students are not loitering in the lavatories too long. 

There was an incident that happened a week and a half ago, which was A typical. There were two kids fighting, a teacher told them to break it up and they didn’t. That is what made it exceptional. Such students will not be permitted in this building or this district and will pay the price. 
The Youth Services Bureau is a town agency. The Board of Ed will contribute a part of the salary. It is an individual who will work with the youngsters at the school and out in the community. He will try to make in roads into the youth community and provide wisdom, guidance, help, direction and if need be; some authority. 

Mr.Abdalla met with school teachers and administrators when he started here. They set up a couple of procedures for discipline. The procedures were basic. They stipulated if a student came into the office during the period, he had to stay until the end of the period. If a child came to the office at the end of a period then he stayed for another period. Also, an additional late bus was added so the administrators have the option to say you are staying tonight or tomorrow night. 

In-school suspension warrants an immediate detention after school. Out of school suspension requires a parental conference before re-admittance. 

Teachers were asked to handle more of the minor behaviors in their classroom, to try and strike a balance between what a teacher is actually responsible for in class and what the administrators are responsible for. 

There have been professional development days for classroom management. 
Not long after the past incident happened, rumors started. It was a serious incident. The information that was out was not accurate. There was discussion of how the board can receive information more readily. A report from the discipline committee should be given regarding policies. 
Ms. Parizo asked Mr. Novia asked what was the reciprocity suspensions with students, regarding repeat offenders. Mr. Novia said there is a small number of kids who repeat a lot of their behaviors. It is addressed more than it has been before, and it will take time. There are about 12-20 kids who they deal with. 
As of July 1, the State of CT by law has severely restricted the use of out of school suspension. Kids receiving out of school suspension now will not receive out of school suspension next year. The only case will be fighting and assault. There will be an in-school suspension room with a certified teacher sitting there monitoring kids. This will be a major expense for the district and the state. 
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Kim Kreiger, second by Rebecca O’Hara all in favor, at 8:32  p.m., motion carries
Respectfully Submitted

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary
***These minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting. 
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